
Musings from the Minister 

 
“And to make an end is to make a            
beginning.  The end is where we start 
from.”        -T. S. Eliot  
  
 Another year is about to pass and 
we find ourselves reminiscing about what 
was and dwelling on what might have 
been.  Both can be therapeutic exercises 
if done wisely.  It is good to recall the 
good things, happy events that were 
memorable.  It may be useful to               
remember the things that did not work 
out well as long as we use them as              
learning tools.  The danger lies when we 
overindulge in either the good or not -so-
good memories and end up living in the 
past. 
 

 Wallowing in regret is damaging to 
the spirit.  It saps our energy for what 
awaits us and clouds our vision of what 
can be.  It is easy to get into a tailspin 
from which it can be hard to exit.  
 

 But the holidays offer a variety of 
antidotes that can help.  It is a time for 
gathering with family and friends.  The 
colors of the season are bright and               
uplifting.  The music sings of joy and 
hope.  And, for many there is the added 
bonus of a few days off from work.  

(Continued on page #2) 
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 During these holidays, let us take the time to focus on 
hope, if on nothing else.  If too much of a good thing is                   
overwhelming, then take it in small doses.  But do partake.  You 
have earned it and deserve it.  Try to find joy in the company of 
loved ones wherever you may be for those who have stayed the 
course with you, bestowing their love and affection are the real 
gifts of the season.  If you reciprocate, you will double the               
benefits to your spirit.  
 

And please remember that the end of this year brings a new one in 
its wakeñone with a clean slate on which to start anew.   
 

Happy Hannukkah!  Happy solstice!  Merry Christmas! 
 
En paz y fe, 

Rev. Wendypaz 

December 2015  

2015/2016 Woodstock Winter Farmerõs Market 

All proceeds from this market come to the North Chapel.  
 

Dates: DEC 5, DEC 19, 2015 and JAN 2, FEB 6, MAR 5, 

APR 2, MAY 7 2016 

Time:  10:00 AM to 1:00 PM.   

Place: The Masonic Hall,  

           30 Pleasant Street/RT 4 

   Woodstock, VT 

 
 

Please email Anne Dean if you are  

interested in the Market.   anneldean@gmail.com   
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Dear Friends, 
 
As we enter the cold, dark time of year, we appreciate the warmth, 
light and safety within our homes and let our hearts go out to those 
who do not enjoy these simple human rights. The Syrian refugee crisis 
and the terrible events in Paris are on our minds, such a contrast with 
the happy mood this season of holidays can bring.  Yet we have many 
opportunities at the North Chapel to reach out to those less              
fortunate.  Thanks to the Change the World Kids, we can give exactly 
what is on the wish lists of residents of the Haven shelter, by picking 
up a paper heart and buying a gift. As is our tradition, the Thanksgiv-
ing offering will go to the house we sponsor in the Childrenõs Village 
at Life and Hope Association in Siem Reap, Cambodia, founded by 
Brother Somnieng. At this season, in heart, mind and action, we 
strive to maintain our balance.  
 
We thank Elizabeth Reaves for her time spent serving on the board 
and accept with understanding her need to step down while her                
family is young. We are grateful that Ariel Brewer has stepped up to 
chair the RE and Family Support Committee and that Mary Hawkins 
and Elizabeth Reaves will collaborate to draft guidelines and policies 
for North Chapel fund -raising projects. The Nominating Committee is 
recruiting leaders for additional key roles, such as serving on the             
Resource Committee, and we encourage people to please consider 
their invitations very seriously.  

 

As we work with Wendy Pantoja, our minister in this transition time, 
we invite everyone into another form of balance. Letõs share openly 
and honestly, with grace and patience, as we turn challenges into 
opportunities to learn more about our community and to put our             
values into practice.  The board itself is committed to listening to all 
and to responding mindfully and intentionally --without reactivity.  
This is a time to learn together, in love.  
 
Our North Chapel Board  

 
Chris Bartlett, Anne Dean, Susan Inui, Denise Lyons, Anne Macksoud, 
Anne Marinello, Deborah Rice and Ann Wynia.    
    

From Our Board  
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Reminder 
 

Join us for  
Meditation in the Parlors 

on Wednesdays  
from 8-9am 

YTD (10/31/15)     Budgeted  
 

TOTAL RECEIPTS 
$186,304     $197,675  
 

Expenses 
Church Building 
$25,251               $32,550 
 

Parsonage                
$0               $1,200 
 

Administration          
$32,438         $40,290 
 

Benefits 
$20,024        $28,740 
 

Ministerõs Package 
$57,415        $66,100 
 

Worship                 
$296          $4,125 
 

Music                        
$14,425           $18,130 
 

Coffee 
$133             $350 

 

Resource Dev. 
$0                               $300 
 

Membership                
$2,242                      $3,350 
 

RE 
$7,312                      $8,720 
 

TOTAL EXPENSES          
$159,688            $203,855  
 

Balance  $23,647  
 

Treasurer:  
Ann Wynia 457-2217  

Treasurerõs Report 

December Birthdays  
12/1  Jasmine Tracy 
12/3  Ginny Christy 
12/3  Lisa Purvis 
12/6  Edie Crocker 
12/5  Dec McCullough 
12/10 Chris Bartlett  
12/14 Megan Lancaster 
12/15 Deborah Rice 
12/17 Dan Moss 
12/18 Denise Martin 
12/20 Rose Mroszczyk 
12/21 Jane Richards 
12/21 Devi Belisle 
12/22 Carol Egbert 
12/23 Marcia Peterson 
12/24 Mary Griffin  
 

Anniversaries  
12/12 John & Donna Atwood, Jr.  
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From Our Transition Team  

 At a recent meeting with Wendy and the transition team, Bob 

Williamson observed that the stage of labor that is considered most 

intense and challenging is quite fittingly called òtransitionó.  I 

thought this was a bold metaphor for a guy to use at a table of 

mothers, but we nonetheless saw his point!   

 The North Chapel is indeed in transition, and the difficulties 

of this phase in our history have felt palpable in recent weeks.  I will 

speak for myself in acknowledging that, for me, there had been a 

sort of womb -like quality with Daniel here, (not to belabor the met-

aphor.)  After f if teen years, he knew this community inside and out ,  

and there was great compatibility between his approach to spiritual 

nourishment and our own needs and sensibilities.  What a gift to 

have had that relationship.  

 Nearly six months out from his departure, we likely still carry 

grief that can manifest in a myriad of ways.  And we are facing the 

reality that there will not be another Daniel to help make that grief 

go away.  Not easy.  But another metaphor comes to mind, one that 

Daniel himself used in one of our earliest conversations related to 

my sonõs illness.  He talked about a certain seedpod that can only be 

cracked open through fire.  I think the image is powerful and               

pertinent now: the heat, the challenge of this transitional moment 

has the capacity to bear fruit and usher in a new chapter that we 

perhaps cannot even picture yet.  

 The work of the interim period is to engage in that                        

envisioning of our future, which involves deep reflection about who 

we are as people and as a collective.  I see this not only as vital 

work to do as we seek a settled minister, but also more generally as 

a rich opportunity to know ourselves better and clarify what feeds us 

spiritually and soulfully.  Wendy brings to the table an understanding 

of what the interim tasks are and how this period of growth can take 

shape.  She brings passion and commitment to the process.  Being 

new to us, she may not know all there is to know about our distinct 

congregational culture, and she may also have experiences and  
(Continued on page #6) 
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Holiday Flower Donations  
Each December there is a beautiful array of poinsettia plants at the 
front of our sanctuary. This is a lovely time to  remember loved ones 
by donating towards the purchase of one. The names will be                  
presented in the Sunday programs December 20 and December 24. 
Please give your donation to Ann Wynia by December 16th.   

Please contact Ann Wynia 457-2217 or alwynia@aol.com  

 (From Page #5) 

tendencies that are different from our own.  But this neednõt be an 

insurmountable hurdle.  In fact, we could readily discover that 

òcommunicating across differencesó and working together                       

productively for a common cause may lead to a new kind of growth 

for everyone.  

 As Wendy continues to learn who we are, she remains open 

to anyone who would like to converse with her about ideas or               

concerns.  The members of the transition team also welcome anyone 

to share feedback about the interim period and hopes for the future.  

We are here to tune into the pulse of the congregation in order to 

help inform Wendyõs work with us.  The transition team includes: 

Kathy Astemborski, Judy Williamson, Bob Williamson, Jessica Stout, 

and one more individual to be announced!  

 Many thanks to all for persevering through this time of 

change together!  

-Jessica Stout 

Church Notices  

New Discussion Group: Humanism!  
New Discussion Group to start January 10th. Are you a Humanist?              

Interested in learning about what Humanism is all about? How do we 

apply Humanist values to ethical living? If you are interested or have 

q u e s t i o n s  c o n t a c t  D e e y a  P a v e l l e  a t  4 5 7 - 7 0 4 2 

or deeyapavelle@gmail.com 
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Church Notices... Continued  

WOODSTOCK VIGIL FOR NEWTOWN / SANDY HOOK 
Norman Williams Public Library December 9th  

4:30 PM 

Concerned Woodstock Residents & local members of GunSense              

Vermont will hold a Vigil at the Norman Williams Public Library 

marking the third year anniversary of The Newtown Tragedy.  

Learn how you can help keep guns out of the wrong hands.  

________________________________ 

As we did last year we will be using use the mezzanine level for our 

event and it should not take more that 3/4 of an hour.  

The Vigil is set for Wednesday December 9th at 4:30 pm at the 

NWPL. 

Our program will consist of comments from local clergy, the reading 

of a copy of the Sandy Hook Promise, and a list of the victims. We 

will also highlight the legislative gains made here in VT last year and 

also future actions that might be taken.  

Thanks to all for what you are doing to move the conversation          

forward on rational Gun Legislation here in Vermont.  

 

Bob Williamson 

South Woodstock 

Board Member- GunSense Vermont 

802-457-3609 

Woodstock Winter Farmers Market Volunteer  
Vital Communities has a grant to help the winter markets in the area 

increase their visibility.   They are looking for a volunteer to staff a 

raffle table at the Woodstock Winter Farmersõ Markets on Dec. 3 and 

Dec. 19 from 10 am to 1 pm.   If you can help out, please call or email 

Anne Dean 457 ð 3889 oranneldean@gmail.com.  Even if you can just 

do one hour, that would be a help.   Thanks for helping make the  

market a successful fundraiser for the church.  



Church Notices... Continued  

Wreath Making Workshop  
Tuesday, Dec. 8th @4:30 p.m. for creating our beautiful holiday     

window wreaths for the sanctuary.   If you would like to participate, 

you may bring interesting textures of greens to compliment our           

balsam (no hemlock, please),   gloves and clippers.   Please call             

Donna Durgin if you would like to participate:  457-3146. 

A hearty soup will be provided.  

SAVE THE DATE  
Our Annual Meeting will be held on Sunday January 

24 after our church service .  
More  details coming in the January Quest.  

Amazing Grays 

Everyone is invited. Please come join us on Sunday, December 13, 

shortly after the service, 11:30 am (or so), until 1:00 pm in the North 

Chapel Parlors.  Bring your lunch or eat heartily at coffee hour       

beforehand.  

We support one another in our process. We strive to create an                 

environment of safety and trust, to provide a time of quiet and               

solitude as well as a time of sharing, to speak from our own                 

experience, to listen to others with our hearts without judgment,  

discussion, dialog, question asking, problem -solving or òfixing,ó and 

to treat everything shared as completely confidential.  

For more information or to be on our e -mailing list, contact Richard 

Schramm at richardaschramm@gmail.com. 
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mailto:richardaschramm@gmail.com?subject=Amazing%20Grays
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If you read the In Touch every week, you know that the RE program 

is more delightful and enriching than ever.   With such fine teachers 

as Geraldine, Ben, Jess and Murray at the helm, the children are  

invited into creative, fun and meaningful activities that are just 

right for each age group.  To meet the needs of the growing number 

of childrenña fact to celebrate! ñthe teachers have established two 

classes, one for the K-3 crowd and another for those in grades 4 -6.   

 

But these wonderful teachers canõt do it all alone. During last fallõs 

strategic planning process, the church made a commitment to         

expand its support for children and families in various ways,                 

including the establishment of a committee that would focus not   

only on the RE program, but also more broadly on ways to engage             

families more fully in the life of the church.  

 

This past spring, Peg Brightman, Peggy Kannenstine, and Brooke 

Beard convened a group of parents of young children and others to 

take up this challenge. These leaders helped this group to identify 

needs, imagine possibilities, and establish a focus for their goals.   

The North Chapel is grateful that such experienced leaders as 

theseñall of whom have a demonstrated commitment to young             

peopleñkept the momentum coming out of the planning process and 

moved this important agenda forward.  Thank you. Thank you. Thank 

you. 

 

And now we can also offer thanks to Ariel Brewer, who has agreed to 

step in as chair of the RE and Family Support Committee.  Ariel will 

bring her passion, caring and fresh insight to this important work.  If 

you want to help Ariel and the RE teachers to build on this already 

successful initiative, stay tuned for announcements about upcoming 

committee meetings and join in.   Or just ask Ariel or Geraldine how 

you can become involved.  For certain, we will see exciting new  

ideas emerge from this committee ñto enrich children, young               

families, and all of us.  

A Note About Childrenõs RE! 
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Christmas Eve Childrenõs Choir 

"Calling all children!   We will be having a Christmas Eve Children's 
Choir sing at the 6:00 PM service on Christmas Eve at the North 
Chapel.  Children between the ages of 2 and 15 are invited to               
participate.    
 
We will have 20 minute rehearsals directly after church on:  
 
December 6 
December 13 
December 20 
 
If your child is interested 
in  
participating, please let 
Diane know at  
vermontdianem@aol.com" 

This year we are offering two groups for RE Classes! 
 
 

K-3 Group: The children are introduced into the UU principals 
through yoga, mindfulness, creative arts, drumming, and connection 
to the Natural world. The children will meet every week on one of 
the above topics with one or more RE facilitators.  
 
 

CWTKR (4th -6th ): Children have further development and exploration 
of UU principals and beginning community service. Children will start 
to be involved in church service once a month (eg. Greeting/
offering/introit etc.) Change The World Kids will be facilitating one 
week a month, teaching children about community service and            
helping them get involved in some of their projects. The children will 
meet every week on relative topics with one or more RE facilitators.  
 

Weekly Schedule on Page 19!  

Childrenõs Religious Education 
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From the Resources Development 

Committee (RDC): Pledge Drive Update  

By the time this article reaches you, the 2016 Annual Pledge Drive 

will be at or near its official end of December 6.  Thank you to          

everyone who responded to our new pledge drive timetable and 

pledged by December 6.  Thank you to those who took advantage of 

our Challenge Gift match by submitting your increased pledge by   

December 6. Please know, even if you missed the match                    

opportunity, we welcome and need any pledges for 2016 not yet  

submitted.   
 

As I prepare to move to Keene and step down as chair of the                 

Resource Committee, I would like to share a few thoughts about this 

pledge drive and òwhy pledge anyway?ó 
 

Financial participation in the life of North Chapel does more than 

keep the lights on and provide a physical place for us to be together 

and enjoy one anotherõs company.  Our church is an important            

presence in the greater Woodstock community where we express our 

concerns and undertake actions for racial equality, LGTB rights, 

sound environmental practices, and peace throughout the world.  As 

Shoshana Belisle so eloquently stated in church on November 15, 

North Chapel is also a place where we provide an important spiritual 

home for our children. Furthermore, your support of North Chapel 

reaches beyond the Woodstock community and supports the             

Unitarian Universalist Association (UUA), an important voice for              

liberal religion in this too often chaotic and uncaring world.  
 

Speaking of the UUA, next year we will turn to its resources to find 

our settled minister. In the Unitarian tradition and practice, we will 

select and call the minister who in turn must agree to be our minis-

ter.  No UUA officer will send us our next minister. We have a much 

better chance of having our choice of minister agree to come, if we 

have strong financial support of our members and friends.  Clearly 

we demonstrate this support when our members and friends make 
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their annual pledge, no matter its size, and thereby financially         

participate in the life of North Chapel.  
 

When this Quest went to press on Nov. 17, we had 54 pledges              

totaling $126,117 and $12,782  matched   funds for the Funds for the 

Future.  These totals had us on track to meet, or nearly meet, our 

pledge drive goal.  With your help it will be so. Thank you ever so 

much for your generosity.  
 

Karen Wolk, Chair, Resources Development Committee 

Red Flannel Hash Supper!  
Volunteerism is alive and well. About 57 people helped make          

another Red Flannel Hash successful on November seventh. 

Grocery suppliers, bean, bread and pie bakers, potato peelers chefs, 

servers, dishwashers, money takers, advertising helpers, set up             

people and those that purchased òextraó the next day ð Thank you 

for your part and look forward to working with you next year.  

Ann Wynia. 

Life and Hope Thanksgiving Offering:  

Grateful Thanks  
Thank to your generous response to our annual Thanksgiving offering 

for our kids at North Chapel House at Childrenõs Development Village 

in Cambodia, it looks as if we will meet our annual target of $7500. 

But your contribution is still very welcome, so if you didnõt have a 

chance to give,  itõs not too late. Make your check payable to NUCS 

with the notation òfor LHAó in the memo line. And for a                    

heartwarming òthank youó, treat yourself to a Annie Macksoudõs 

beautifully made video that shows the links between our two          

spiritual communities by interweaving images from the Childrenõs 

Development Village with video taken at North Chapel:    

https://vimeo.com/140235069  

With Thanks!  

https://vimeo.com/140235069
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Church Initiatives: Change the World Kids  

We send heartfelt thanks to all of you who 

carefully chose gifts for the children and          
parents that we are sponsoring this holiday! A 
big thanks to the Change the World Kids Rising 
for their help with this project! These gifts 
make all sorts of wishes come true, many far 
exceeding the actual item.  We very much           
appreciate your caring and generosity.  
 

Our fabulous annual Anti -Cabin Fever Wednesday night        
dinners begin on January 6! It's a great way to get out of the house, 

break up the week, and see friends on long cold winter nights! Each 
Wednesday until the end of March, a local chef, many from the     
area's best restaurants, prepares a delicious meal. These dinners are 
FUN, plus they subsidize costs for our annual work trip to re -forest 
Bosque  para Siempre, the migratory rain forest habitat in Costa  
Rica that we are helping to conserve, and that supports our Vermont             
migrating songbirds, as well as native rain forest species, such as the 
three -wattled bellbird.  Dinner is at 6:00 in the North Universalist 
Chapel social hall, and costs $10.00 for adults and $6.00 for                
children. Seating is limited, so reservations are highly                          
suggested.  Please call (457-2622), email us 
(changetheworldkids@gmail.com), or sign up on the sheet in the hall 
at the North Universalist Chapel.  Please let us know in January if 
you are not receiving the notices about the chef and meal for the 
week, and would like to do so. Come dine, laugh, and beat the            
winter blahs and blues!  
 
Stop by and see us at the Shackleton Thomas Holiday Open House on 
December 5 and the Wassail Crafts Fair on December 13-14. We also 
are running a childrenõs activity booth at the Woodstock Winter   
Market on Dec. 5 and 19. 
 
Please let us know of anyone who can use our help or needs             
emergency firewood! 457 -2622 or changetheworldkids@gmail.com. 
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S p i r i t u a l  I n t e r c o n n e c t i o n s  

Meditation and Oneness Blessings  
every Wednesday at 5:15 in the church parlors  

The Oneness Blessing (Deeksha) offers a simple effortless method of 
giving profound rest to the body and peace to the mind, promoting 
wellness in all areas of life. The Oneness Experience creates a                  
neurobiological shift in the brain silencing the ceaseless chatter of the 
mind, enabling us to simply experience reality as it is, in the present 
moment, where there is peace and a deep sense of wellbeing. Come 
and experience for yourself! If you would like more information, 
please contact: Anne Dean at 457-3889  anneldean@gmail.com  
Additional Opportunity: A Meditation and Oneness Blessing will be    
offered from 5:00 to 6:00 each Monday at the Barnard Library . Please 
contact Mary Blanton at (802) 234 -5541 for directions or information.  

Clearness Committees  
Are you struggling with an important issue that you could use clarity 
on?  Then consider being a òfocus personó in a clearness committee 
of people you trust who ask  you open and honest questions to help 
you gain clarity around that issue. The process takes about two hours 
and is entirely confidential.  
For more information about clearness committees and/or to see 
about  setting up a committee for yourself, please contact  
R i c h a r d  ( r i c h a r d a s c h r a m m @ g m a i l . c o m ) ,  V e r o n i c a 
(delays@comcast.net), or Geraldine (office@northchapelvt.org).  

Wednesday Morning Meditations  
For those who might feel the need or welcome the opportunity to     
participate in a group meditation in the middle of the week please feel 
welcome. Charity Gray, who has had long and diverse experiences with 
meditation practice will be facilitating a meditation experience in the 
carpeted childrenõs room starting at 8 a.m. and completed to allow 
people to comfortably make 9 a.m. appointments. All are welcome.  

Evensong  
Evensong is a silent hour in the beauty of The Chapel (downstairs) with 
few words and a little beautiful music to reflect back to us the              
loveliness that is too easy to forget. It starts at 5:30 and ends at 6:30, 
each Friday everyone mostly arrives and leaves in silence. This is very 
much an individual practice in a contemplative gathering. All welcome.  
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Music in Our Sanctuary  

 ÓÓɯÊÖÕÊÌÙÛÚɯÐÕɯÛÏÐÚɯÚÌÙÐÌÚɯÈÙÌɯÏÌÓËɯÐÕɯÖÜÙɯÚÈÕÊÛÜÈÙàɯÈÛɯƖȯƔƔɯ×ÔɯÖÕɯɯɯɯ

2ÜÕËÈàÚȭɯ%ÙÌÌȮɯÞÐÛÏɯËÖÕÈÛÐÖÕÚɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯËÖÖÙɯÎÙÈÛÌÍÜÓÓàɯÈÊÊÌ×ÛÌËȭɯ3ÏÌɯ

ÚÌÙÐÌÚɯÐÚɯÜÕËÌÙÞÙÐŲÌÕɯÉàɯÈɯÎÙÖÜ×ɯÖÍɯÔÜÚÐÊɯÓÖÝÌÙÚɯÐÕɯÖÜÙɯÊÖÔÔÜÕÐÛàȭɯ 

/ÙÖÊÌÌËÚɯÍÙÖÔɯËÖÖÙɯËÖÕÈÛÐÖÕÚɯÉÌÕÌŗÛɯÛÏÌɯÊÏÜÙÊÏȭɯ ÓÓɯÈÙÌɯÞÌÓÊÖÔÌȵ 

Friday December 4 at 7:30  

Thetford Chamber Singers  

A Winterõs Journey 

Admissionñ$12 in advance, $15 at door 

(Students & Financially Challenged $8) 

Tickets & Info: www.thefordchambersingers.org 

 

Saturday December 12 at 7:30  

Cello by Candlelight  

a solo evening with cellist Eugene Friesen  

Tickets $12 

For more information click here or visit our  

website. 

March 13, 2016: Xinou Wei (violin) and Victor Rosenbaum (piano) 
 

April 10, 2016: Vento Chiaro (a woodwind quintet) 
 

April 24, 2016: Tobias Steymans (violin) and Victoria Schwartzman 

(piano).   Tobi is concert master for the Bavarian Radio Symphony 

Orchestra. 
 

May 15, 2016: Camerata New England Piano Trio - Omar Chen 

Güey (violin), Linda Galvan (cello), and Evelyn Zuckerman (piano).  

2015-2016 North Chapel Classic Music  

Series Schedule  

http://www.thefordchambersingers.org
http://northchapelvt.org/whats-new/annual-red-flannel-hash-dinner/
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Church Committee & Group Meetings  

Committee Cafe  
1st Tuesday, every other month  
(Jan, Mar, May, July, Sept, Nov in 
2016 ). 6:30 -7:30 p.m.   
Come together for sharing after   
committee meetings.  
 

¶ Membership Committee  
 Contact Sherry Belisle 457-1919 
 

¶ Worship Committee  
 Contact Jenny Gelfan 802-356-1156,  
 

¶ Buildings and Grounds Committee  
 Contact Jack Nelson 802-299-1275 
 

¶ Finance Committee  
  Contact Chris Lloyd 457-4325 
 

¶ Communications Committee  
  Contact Deb Rice 234-5349 

 

¶ Welcome Engagement Committee  
   Contact Rick Fiske 457-7185,  
   Barbara Bartlett 457 -1880 
 

Other Group Meetings  
 

¶ Resource Development Committee  
 1st Sunday after church in Library  
 Contact Karen Wolk (603) 523-7319 
   
¶ Board of Trustees  
 3rd Tuesday at 5:00 PM in Library 
 Contact Denise Lyons (457-2262) or 

Susan Inui (802) 356-7880 
 

¶ Choir Rehearsals 
  Wednesdays, 7:00 PM, sanctuary 
  Contact Diane Mellinger 234-6619 
 

Mondays: AA Meeting 7:00 PM,  
Social Hall. Open meeting, all are 
welcome.  
 

Wednesdays: Morning Meditation: 
8-9 am, parlor. Each Wednesday 
morning.  
 

Wednesdays: Oneness Blessings 
held in the parlors, 5:15 -6:15 PM on 
Wednesdays. All are welcome.  
Contact Anne Dean 457-3889 or 
anneldean@gmailcom 

 

Wednesdays - Course in Miracles: 
5:30-7:00 PM in Library. Contact John 
(603) 353-9827 
 

Thursdays - Yoga Class: 8:30-10:00 
AM in parlors. Contact Instructor: 
Phoebe Standish 672-3800  
 
Fridays: Evensong held in The               
Chapel, 5:30-6:30 PM. All welcome.                 
Contact Veronica DeLay 457-2253. 

Ongoing Activities at the Church  
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December 6   Why I Am . . .          Rev. Wendy Pantoja  
Sometimes we join certain groups and lose sight of why we did.  Why 
did they call us?  Why do we stay? 
 
December 13   The Longest Night  

Eugene Friesen & Rev. Wendy Pantoja  
In anticipation of the longest night, Eugene Friesen warms the spirit 
with music of the season.   Come and celebrate with us.  
 
December 20   As the Sun Sets         Rev. Wendy Pantoja  
The longest night or the shortest day has long been celebrated by 
many cultures.  What meaning can this time of year offer us?  
 
December 24   Christmas Eve Service      Rev. Wendy Pantoja  
Please join us for the traditional candlelit Christmas Eve service at 
6:00 or 8:00.    
 

December 27   Burning of the Chaff                    Neil Marinello  
Please join us for a guided meditation whereby we will ponder what 
is weighing on us and what we would like to release. Thoughts will be 
written down and we will then be invited to bring our writing up to 
be burnt in the cauldron.  

December Worship Notes  

Child Care Provided Every Sunday  
Nursery care in the parlor for babies and pre -school children each 
Sunday. Children in grades K-3 & 4-6 are invited to participate in our 
Childrenõs Chapel program throughout the school year.  

Children's RE Feedback  
We received an email from a parent of a child who attends our RE  
Program and have permission to share this with you!  
 

"My child is enjoying her time in class on Sundays.  I feel it so vital in 
the world we live in today to have our children be connected to such a 
loving church community. Thank you for revitalizing these classes and 
enriching our children with such wonderful studies."   
 

Learn more about our RE Program and/or contact Geraldine if you are 

interested in getting information about our new RE Committee!  

http://northchapelvt.org/worship/religious-education


December 2015  Page 19 

December Worship  

December 6  
Why I Am . . .  
Reflection: Rev. Wendy Pantoja  
Music: Choir 
 

December 13   
The Longest Night  
Reflection: Rev. Wendy Pantoja 
Music: Eugene Friesen and Choir  

Sunday services at 10 -11am  
Coffee afterwards in the Social Hall  

 

December 20  
As the Sun Sets 
Reflection: Rev. Wendy Pantoja  
 

December 24ñChristmas Eve 
6:00 & 8:00 pm  
 

December 27  
Burning of the Chaff  
Service Coordinator: Neil Marinello  
Music: Lutie Saul 

Religious Education Schedule 2015 -2016  
 

First Sunday  
K-3: Nature Program (Ben Fox) 
G4-6: CWTK will lead (Geraldine Fowler)  
Second Sunday 
K-3: Yoga & Mindfulness (Geraldine Fowler) 
G4-6: Nature program (Ben Fox) 
Third Sunday  
K-3: UU principles/art (Jessica Stout)  
G4-6: UU principles/art (Geraldine Fowler)  
Fourth Sunday:  
Artistree RE Day- for drumming and creative arts ñAll Groups (K-6) 
(Murray Ngoima and Ben Fox) 
 

More information on the Children's RE program is available on Page 12!  
For any questions or ideas please speak to Geraldine or email  
office@northchapelvt.org.   

Christmas Eve Candlelight Services  
Held at 6:00 pm and 8:00 pm  
Please plan to arrive early to find your seat.  
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